
 

 

 

By 2030 the Sisters of St. Joseph, Consociates, and all who share their charism and mission will 
deepen and expand the movement that engages and transforms the lives of 250,000+ women and 
families in the Twin Cities area in education, health, and spirituality. 

 

 

November 1, 2021 

Board Members of the Ministries Foundation, The CSJ Leadership Team and Province Council requests 
the Ministries Foundation to move forward with the Bold Moves Resolution, "Using the current legal 
501(c)(3) designation for the Ministries Foundation, to redefine an organization to consist of a 
fundraising arm and a ministries arm as the organizational structure for the current and future ministries. 
The redefined organizational structure would operate like other family or community foundations. 
Thank you for your participation in moving the Bold Moves Resolution forward. 

CSJ Leadership Team, 

Suzanne Herder, Cathy Steffens, Susan Hames 

 

 


